
TOWN OF ARIETTA 

July 21, 2015 
Town Board Regular Meeting 
Piseco School Meeting Room 

 
 

Supervisor Rhodes opened the meeting at 5:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
ROLL CALL: 

Chris Rhodes-present-Supervisor 
Doug Stobo-present 

Christy Wilt-present 
Jacqui Grier-absent 
Craig Small-Highway Superintendent-present 

Mel LaScola-Codes and Zoning-absent 
 

OTHERS PRESENT: 
Steve Woehrle 
Marie Buanno 

Judy Ford 
Barry Baker 

Dana Ormiston 
 
Supervisor Rhodes stated that the approval of the July 7,2025 minutes will be done at the next meeting because 

they did not get forwarded when the town clerk sent them. 
 

TOWN OF ARIETTA 

in 
HAMILTON COUNTY, NY 

toa@townofarietta.com 
P.O. Box 37 

1722 State Route 8 
Piseco, NY   12139 

TEL: (518) 548-3415 FAX: (518) 548-6203 

   __________           

 

Agenda 

July 21, 2025 
 5pm at Piseco Common School 

Town of Arietta                                                                          

• Call to Order  

• Pledge of Allegiance  
➢ Roll Call   
➢ Motion to approve minutes for the July 7, 2025, meeting 

 
➢ Resolutions 

➢ 25-07-27 Transfer 
➢ 25-07-28 Snowmobile Contracts & Apply Grant Funding 
➢ 25-07-29 Donate Sick Time 

  

• Snowmobile Trails / Fuel at K09 – Grier 

• Town Buildings / Grounds - Stobo 

• Recreation / Website / Campsite - Wilt 

• Lake / Dam / Cemetery - Rhodes 

• Finance / Airport / Internal Management / Insurance - Rhodes 

• Superintendent / Report – Small    

• Codes and Zoning – Lascola    
 

➢ Old Business 

 
➢ New Business 

➢ . Gov Domain 
 

• Motion to accept the bills 

mailto:toa@townofarietta.com


• Public Comment  

• Designation of next Meeting Monday, August 4, 2025 

• Motion to adjourn 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 

Snowmobile Trails-Jacqui Grier- was absent from meeting. 
 
Town Buildings and Grounds- Doug Stobo-nothing new to report. 

 
Recreation/Website/Campsite- Christy Wilt reported that Sheila Crouse is having YOGA tonight from 7-8 pm 

here at the school. If there is enough interest, she would be willing to continue to have the class. This Friday the 
25th will be the last Bingo for the summer. 
 

Lake/Dam/Cemetery- Chris Rhodes reported that the lake level was down 51/2 inches this morning. 
 

Finance/Internal Management/Airport/Insurance- Chris approached the subject of the fuel pump card reader 
on the airport. At this time, it is working, he feels that it is undependable, and the board should think about a 
possible replacement in the future. The board will talk more about this at budget time. There was a generator in 

the Airport Improvement Plan, but it was extremely expensive and was removed. This also will be revisited at 
budget time.  

 
Superintendent of Highways- Craig Small reported that the East Shore Rd was “ground up” today but he is 
unsure of when the paving will take place as the paver is being used elsewhere. 

 
Codes and Zoning- Mel Lascola shared with the board that at the last Planning Board Meeting, a resident was 

talking about information that he found on the Website regarding signs. The information was not up to date. 
Christy Wilt will check on the website to see what if anything needs to be done. 
Chris explained he has had complaints on several properties in the town. A discussion followed regarding the 

next step with addressing these complaints. Mel will follow up with this and send letters to owners of these 
properties.  

 
Old Business-none to be discussed. 
 

New Business:   The new business discussed was the town going from .com domain to .gov domain. Vector 
One stated it would take approximately 6-8 hours to do this. After discussion he asked for a motion to have 

Vector One proceed with the changeover. The motion was offered by Doug Stobo and seconded by Christy 
Wilt. All members were in favor. Motion carried. After this is completed, a new website can be designed. 
 

General Fund:   Vouchers# 439-448, 456-457 for a total of $34,153.72 
Utility Fund:     Vouchers# 427-429, 458 for a total of $1232.19 

Highway Fund: Vouchers # 449-453, 455 for a total of $ 22,622.08 
 
Supervisor asked for a motion to accept the bills as presented. Doug Stobo made a motion and Christy Wilt 

seconded. All members were in favor. Motion carried.  
 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 
 
Judy Ford brought to the board a request from a resident that would like to have the stream area around her 

home retreated as the black flies are back in force. Chris explained that it had been treated and when the stream 
was rechecked there was no eggs. He will contact the technician and have the stream rechecked.  

 
Marie Buanno stated that a resident that came to the Planning Board Meeting stated he found the Arietta 
Website difficult to navigate. Christy Wilt explained that she had not made any changes, and the site cannot be 

reformatted until the town has a .gov domain. 
 

Marie also had a complaint regarding a trailer on the property next to hers that has fallen in and has been 
uninhabited for many years. There was a discussion regarding who owns the property and how to contact this 
person. She would like her name added to the list of complainants regarding properties in the tow, (see Codes 

and Zoning). 
 
Next meeting will be August 4, 2025, at 5:00p.m. at Piseco School. 

 
Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Doug Stobo and seconded by Christy Wilt. Meeting adjourned at 5:35 

pm 
 
Respectfully submitted by Laura Morehouse, Town Clerk 


